13 July 2006

TO: 802 SEC

FROM: Michael Kipness

The specifications for the new IEEE PAR form require conformity within all our Standards Committees. Some committees not using standard formats will be affected. 

1. Revisions. Some 802 committees have been submitting their revisions to some standards as 802.x-REVx. The system will no longer accommodate the use of “REV” as part of the designation. 
SOLUTION: Number 802.x-200x. Add a notes field to myProject that allows 64 characters max so that developers can note the “letters” in this field so they can track their own work. (There will be demo of the notes field at the Opening EC.)
During discussion with several 802 chairs, the major objection to this solution was the loss of the ability to track revisions. An alternative designation was suggested (802.x_REVx). However, the spec does not allow this. The notes field will accommodate tracking of revisions and the chairs may settle on a standardized system of their own for the notes field, such as REV1, REV 2 …

2.  Amendments. A  problem arises when one working group is amending another working group’s document. Currently, the amendment is labeled with the number assigned to the working group rather than the number assigned to the document being amended. (A recent example of this is when an 802.16 working group amended 802.1D. The amendment was called 802.16k.)  The system will no longer accommodate this.

SOLUTION:  An amendment will be designated with the number of the document it is amending. (For example, an amendment to 802.1D would be designated 802.1Dx, regardless of what working group was working on it.)

3. Capital Letters. The 802.1 committee uses capital letters rather than numbers for the designations of their standards. An example is 802.1D. The system will accommodate all existing standards using this designation system. This grandfathering will include all revisions, amendments, corrigenda, etc. in perpetuity. 

However, the system will not accommodate this style for new projects. 
SOLUTION: The 802.1 committee will choose a new designation system for its new projects. Our suggested option is the designation system currently used by 802.11, .15 , and .16. A sample of future designations is below.

	New standards project
	802.1.1-2006
	

	Amendment 
	802.1.1a-2007
	

	Corrigendum
	802.1.1-2006/Cor_1
	

	Revision of standards project
	802.1.1-2008
	With REV1 noted in the notes field. Can also include that the revision includes the amendment and the corrigendum.


